ARRISTERS AND SOLICITORS

Senwung Luk sluk@oktlaw.com 416.981.9443 416-981-9350 74009

March 1, 2019

The Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities Ms. G. Cheryl Blundon, Board Secretary Prince Charles Building 210 - 120 Torbay Road St. John's, NL, A1A 2G8

Re: NLH Capital Application (2018) – Muskrat Falls to Happy Valley Interconnection

Dear Ms Blundon,

On behalf of the Labrador Interconnected Group (consisting of Sheshatshiu Innu First Nation and the Towns of Happy Valley-Goose Bay, Wabush, and Labrador City), we write to state the position of the four communities in regard to the Muskrat Falls to Happy Valley Interconnection ("MFHVI") as proposed by Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro in their 2018 Capital Application.

The Towns of Happy Valley-Goose Bay, Wabush, and Labrador City state that they support the construction of the MFHVI. In respect of statements made in the past few weeks by these communities in opposition to approval of the MFHVI, the present letter supersedes those statements.

Sheshatshiu Innu First Nation states that it takes no position on Hydro's application to construct the MFHVI.

Should you have any questions, please be sure to contact me.

Respectfully, Olthuis, Kleer, Townshend LLP PER:

July Like

SENWUNG LUK PARTNER

SL/tw